
BSAC Administrators Report 2008 
 
I had heard from Chantal who had previously been our BSAC 
administrator that there was a lot of paper work involved, but still I 
was surprised by just how much! 
I have though; thoroughly enjoyed my first year on the committee and 
attending all the committee meetings. It has been a very positive 
experience filled with a lot of laughter. 
I also supported the swimming initiative publicity stunt in the ESTEC 
canteen at lunch time. 
It is not hard to sell such a great club as ours with such super 
opportunities for divers, snorkelers and swimmers. 
 
I have this year completed the club assistant divers’ course and I am 
now very keen to help instruct in the club.  I thoroughly recommend 
this course to any other qualified diver as it is really worth doing. 
Although it is an exhausting week-end, you learn so much. 
I am also happy to carry on for another year as BSAC Administrator. 
 
As the joint club editor of our club newsletter, I have also been putting 
in a lot of hours. Don’t forget the next issue is due out after the AGM, 
so last chance to send in your pictures for the ‘watery’ picture 
competition and win the prize.  
Also any exciting articles, which you have, we are happy to get. 
Thank you to all who have already sent articles in and for all the 
extremely positive feedback we have so far received. 
 
Regards 
 
Tiree 
BSAC Administrator 


